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	CALL TO ORDER
	Chair, Phil Floyd, called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Floyd established a quorum. 


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comment. 

	REPORTS
Please review committee minutes for detailed information


	Executive Director’s Report: Mr. Deering reported on the following. 

· Developmental Services DOJ Settlement
· ID/DD Support Coordination Consolidation
· Waiver Redesign

· Tiers

· Service Packages

· WaMAS

· Individual Service Plan (ISP) streamlining

· 1st Quarter FY19 Support Coordination Documentation review by independent reviewer.
· Step- Virginia

· Same Day Access
· Primary Care Screening- implementation date 7/1/2019

· OP Mental Health/Substance Use Disorder- implementation date 7/1/2020

· Implementation Plan to be developed by 3/31/2019

· Emergency Services/Mobile Crisis Team- implementation date 7/1/2021

· Implementation Plan to be developed by 5/1/2019

· Comprehensive Needs Assessment (CNA)- DMAS requirement 1/1/2019

· Daily Living Assessment (DLA-20)- implementation date 7/1/2019

· Service Performance Quality Management (SPQM)- implementation date 7/1/2019
· 1 Treatment Plan- implementation date 3/1/2019. This is a VCSB decision.

· DBHDS Long Range Strategic Plan

· VA Tech and DBHDS working on plan
· DMAS/DBHDS Virginia Behavioral Health System Redesign
· Shifts emphasis to prevention/early intervention from emergency, crisis services

· Medicaid Expansion

· Draft legislation for DMAS/DBHDS to provide supplemental funds if Medicaid Expansion revenues are less than 90% of state general fund reductions

· Behavioral Health Needs Assessment of each CSB

· Potential services demands

· Services capabilities

· Financial health

Deborah Pyles asked if each CSB does an implementation plan or if DBHDS is putting a universal one together. Mr. Deering explained that each CSB will follow a template provided by DBHDS; however, each CSB will tailor it to meet their needs. Mr. Deering added that the draft plan is due this Friday. 

Finance Committee:  The committee met jointly with the Executive Committee on January 15th. 
· Financials- Mr. Sullivan reported that November ended with a $148,802.00 surplus. December ended with a deficit of $203,016.00, bringing the YTD deficit to $362,430.00. Operating expenses were 5.1% higher than last December. The largest contributors were salaries and benefits as well as bad debt and client related expenses. Mr. Sullivan shared that revenues continue to be on the rise. 
· FY19 Budget- Mr. Sullivan suggested that the FY19 budget be recalculated to reflect current operations. Mr. Deering agreed and stated that he plans to work on developing a revised FY19 budget for review by the board. 
· FY18 Financial Audit- The audit is now complete. Mr. Sullivan shared that some of the write offs that were recorded in FY18 really needed to be recorded in FY19; which makes FY18 ending better than originally thought.
Human Resource Committee:  Met on January 10th. Ms. Richardson reviewed items for Board consideration. 

· Position Requests- Ms. Richardson presented justification for the following positions, stating that the committee reviewed and approved the requests. The Finance and Executive Committees also reviewed the requests. 
· Requests for two additional Adult Mental Health Case Managers. 
· Request for one Child Mental Health Case Manager. 
Ms. Richardson motioned to approve these three positions. Motion carried unanimously. 
· Policy revisions- Ms. Richardson shared that the committee reviewed changes to the Sick Leave Policy (7C). Lauren Gearhart explained the revisions. Ms. Richardson motioned to approve the revisions. Motion carried unanimously. 
Quality & Compliance Committee: The committee met on January 10th.  Mr. Floyd suggested that members read the detailed minutes. Mr. Floyd announced that the client survey would be presented at next month’s committee meeting. Mr. Floyd reviewed one main topic. 
· Medicaid Paybacks- Mr. Floyd shared that the Q&C Committee talked in detail regarding the recent paybacks and that Mr. Deering reviewed a spreadsheet that outlined the payback issues. Mr. Floyd shared that the initial payback looked like it would be around $30,000 but was reduced to $16,000. Mr. Floyd added that Tina Martina, Director of ID/DD, shared a support plan for the DS Support Coordination Department. The plan shows seven steps; of which six have been implemented and the last one will be implemented by the end of February. These steps will assist with compliance of client charts. Mr. Floyd shared that the 88-page ID/DD Treatment Plan has been reduced to 28 pages, which is significant. Mr. Floyd asked other committee members if they had any additional information to share. Ms. Pyles asked if there was an update on the request to contact other CSBs to discuss their processes and their experiences with paybacks. Mr. Deering stated that he feels that VCSB is more proactive than other CSBs with identifying paybacks. Mr. Deering added that other CSBs don’t really share this type of information amongst themselves. Mr. Deering reviewed a graph regarding treatment plans. The concept shows how many months it will take for the new tools to be fully incorporated in the treatment plans to reduce future paybacks. Amber Lipscomb asked if it can be determined which staff are having the most paybacks and if they are given goals to reduce paybacks. Mr. Deering explained that looking back at paybacks since 2013, of the staff that were responsible for the paybacks, only three are still employed. Mr. Deering shared that one staff member is currently under a corrective action plan and is meeting expectations. Ms. Lipscomb asked how long it would take for the newly implemented steps to reduce the payback. Mr. Deering pointed out that the graph indicates it would be a year from the final implementation date. Mr. Hartless commented on past paybacks and stated that the agency is aware that the board will not tolerate these types of paybacks. Mr. Hartless added that staff are doing a great job at implementing steps to significantly reduce paybacks and that the goal is still zero paybacks. Mr. Floyd added that board members and staff are communicating well when it comes to expectations. Mr. Floyd shared the same request that Ms. Pyles had for networking with other CSBs regarding their experiences with paybacks. Ms. Martina added that she has had conversations with staff from other CSBs and they have asked for the tools we are using to prevent paybacks. Ms. Martina commented that the staff associated with this recent payback was a quality support coordinator and had brought in over $160,000 in revenue during her tenue with VCSB.
Communication and Advocacy Committee:  The last meeting of the committee was on October 25th.  

· Ms. Rexrode shared that the committee reviewed and approved the three budget priorities as outlined in the December Board Minutes. Ms. Rexrode stated that the committee plans to meet tonight immediately following the Board meeting. Ms. Rexrode commented on the draft letter from the commissioner regarding the 10% local match funding request. The letter is intended for the eight CSBs that requested a waiver for FY19. Ms. Rexrode asked that members review the draft letter presented tonight. Ms. Pyles asked if the funding requests have been sent to the localities. Mr. Hartless explained that Staunton is currently conducting work sessions for their budget. Mr. Deering stated that he is submitting the requests to both Staunton and Augusta County tomorrow. Mr. Floyd asked if we met the deadline. Mr. Deering added that we didn’t, but he has communicated with them to let them know. 
Executive Committee:  The committee met jointly with the Finance Committee on January 15th.  Mr. Floyd stated that all topics from the meeting were covered tonight through other committees. Mr. Floyd asked if there were any applications for the CFO position. Mr. Deering commented that he has reviewed one qualified application and is hopeful to find someone with some CSB experience. Ms. Gearhart added that six additional applications have been submitted. Mr. Floyd shared that the Finance and Executive Committees will continue to meet collectively until a new CFO is in place.


	CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS

	· Request approval of December 5, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes.  
· Request approval of November/December Financial Reports. 

Mr. Floyd asked for a motion to approve the above consent agenda items. Cynthia Burnett motioned to approve. Mr. Hartless seconded. Motion carried. 



	MEETING ADJOURNED
	Mr. Hartless motioned to adjourn. Ms. Czyzyk seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is February 27, 2019 at 5:30 pm  
Respectfully Submitted, Tammy DuBose [image: image1.png]
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